
July 26, 2001

To the Honorable Common Council

  Zoning, Neighborhoods and

  Development Committee

City of Milwaukee

Dear Committee Members:


Attached is File No. 010311, being an ordinance relating to the change in zoning from General Planned Development (GPD) to Detailed Planned Development (DPD) known as SOS Children’s Village, Phase 1, located on the north side of West Highland Avenue and east of North Callahan Place, in the 17th Aldermanic District. 


The first phase will allow for the construction of 5 homes for foster children and their village parents. Each home has 6 bedrooms and a detached, 2-car garage. All of these homes are located mid-block on each side of North 15th Street. Typical lot dimensions are 50’ x 150’. The front setbacks are averaged with adjacent homes. The exterior of the homes will be masonry and siding. Front entrances will face North 15th Street and each home will have a front porch.


On July 23, 2001, a public hearing was held by the City Plan Commission. Several nearby owners attended the public hearing to gather information and ask questions regarding the proposal. Some of the concerns raised were: the use of a group home with numerous foster children concentrated in one area and where the children would play since a designated open play space was not provided. One neighborhood meeting was held a week prior to the Commission public hearing that was low in attendance. Most of the people attending the plan commission meeting were not notified of the neighborhood meeting. The developer agreed to hold another neighborhood meeting in August. Since this proposed rezoning is consistent with the City plans for the area, the City Plan Commission at its regular meeting on July 23, 2001 recommended approval of the attached ordinance conditioned on working with staff on final exterior elevations.

Sincerely,


Julie A. Penman


Executive Secretary


City Plan Commission of Milwaukee

cc: Ald. Hines
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